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MEETING:
September 2, 2021

Council was called to order at: 6:30 pm by: GK. Prayer, the lord’s prayer, was offered by:
GK. The pledge of allegiance was offered by the GK.

The roll of officers has been deleted from the agenda of meetings.

The Minutes of the previous meeting: Minutes for August business meeting as circulated were
approved.

Chaplin’s Report. The Chaplin was not present and the Lecturer was not present. We did not
have a report.

Parish Report: The monthly Rosary for the Unborn will be moved to Sunday September 12,
2021. September 11, 2021 is the 20" anniversary of of the 9/11 bombings. More on this is
under the Faith Director’s Report.

Membership Report: Chancellor - None.

The Grand Knight reported as follows: The Father McGivney Mass was offered at Our Lady of
the Hills. The GK attend the Mass. The Bishop presided. It was a good event. The GK
indicated that he is going to do a survey and each dues paying member will get the survey as to
how they would like to proceed to help the GK plan for the future. We are going to migrate to
Flautnotes which is system for communication through various social media platforms. The
GK has made some appointments: Luke Gleissner as program director, Pat Blake as family and
community director. The GK will talk about these as we go along. He is still working on the
possibility of Christmas Sales.

The BBQ for the bible study at St. Thomas Moore. They are having more than 100 people
participating in the bible study. They are now closer to 150 people. We will start cooking on
Saturday afternoon. We will do it in the Ovens. We are shooting for Noon on September 11,
2021. The Butts take about 3 hours to cook. Most of the work is the shredding at the end,
around 4:00 or 4:30.

The BBQ will need volunteers at 3:00 p.m. on Sunday, September12, 2021, in the Kitchen.
We need to be at St. Thomas Moore at 5:15. We will stay and serve, so, expect to leave after
7:00 p.m. The GKis looking to do a Sams Club run on September 7, 2021.

We are still working on a budget and on a calendar. We were hoping for a beer garden in
October but we are going to postpone the beer garden for a later date.
The mass of rememberance has not yet been set. It will still be held. There will be no



reception afterwards.

Father Frei is arriving this weekend. He will be doing all the Masses. On Sunday, we will
have the donut welcoming reception in the gym. The Women’s society will do the 8 and 10
mass. We are to do the 12:30 mass. The GK needs help with the welcome and the cleanup.
He would like volunteers at 11:30.

The Treasurer reported as follows: Provided by Dan Wagner for Rob Wiggs.

Checking balance:  $6,098.22
Savings balance: $not given
Total $not given

The Financial Secretary presented his report (attached hereto)
The Faith Directors report (attached hereto)
The ProLife report None

The following communications were read: GK received a thank you and Christmas card
from the pro-life people.

The Trustees reported as follows: None.

Report on Service: None.

The Chancellor reported as follows: No report.
The following committees reported:

Membership: None.

Fundraising: None.

Youth: None.

Community: None.

Retention: None.

Fourth degree — Jim Corbett provided the Faith Report. The Faith Navigator has been in the
hospital. The Christopher Tower and First Responder Dinners are being organized. They are
also planning on a Service Members diner. Robby Wiggs will be providing the list to be
coordination of donations. Robby will ahve more details. November 25 - Christopher Towers,
December 15 first responder, December 27 Soldiers diner.

Discussion on Council Calendar: Included in GK report.

The Insurance Agent reported as follows. Paul attended by Zoom and mentioned that he is
coordinating a meeting to discuss insurance and financial programs offered by the
Knights. The GK asked how the registration for mutual funds was going. Paul
mentioned that they are still rolling it out in phases and are still hoping for a fall
completion date.

Announcements: We are working on a Blood Drive as soon as the masses are no longer
being held in the Gym.



Knights in Distress:
Please keep the following Brothers in your prayers: Alison Korbett (recovering from

cancer), William Gatling, Bernard Corbett, Alberto Alvarez, Frank Toth and Ron Childress.
We also prayed for First Responders and Afghan War Veterans.

Closing prayer was offered by: GK at 7:02 pm.

Altest,
Richard R. Gleissner, advocate and substitute recorder.



Knights of Columbus Council #12554
2 September 2021

Financial Secretary’s Report

Receipts:
1) Dues (1 member) — PayPal Transfer on 31 July 2021 $ 36.00
TOTAL $ 36.00
Vouchers:
1) Supreme Council K of C : Bonding of FS & Treasurer $ 70.00
TOTAL $ 70.00

Faith Director’s Report

In September, we continue with Ordinary Time.

Due to the Labor Day Holiday, the monthly Rosary for the Unborn will be moved from this
Sunday following the 8:00 AM Mass to next Sunday, September 12 following the 8:00 AM
Mass. Gather at the Shrine to the Unborn. All are encouraged to attend and to lead a decade of
the Rosary. For more information contact Bob Nerbun

September 11, 2021 is the 20" Anniversary of the 9/11 bombings. Please see the articles in this
month’s Columbia magazine and please especially pray for peace on this day.

40 Days for Life begins September 22. Prayer and fasting are encouraged for the 40 days. A
“Constant Vigil” will be kept outside of the Planned Parenthood Clinic. Sign-up online at:

https://www.40daysforlife.com/en/vigil-hours-signup.aspx?| id=412



https://www.40daysforlife.com/en/vigil-hours-signup.aspx?l_id=412

